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Educational Oversight: report of the monitoring visit of Belfast 
Bible College, March 2023 

Outcome of the monitoring visit 
1 From the evidence provided in the annual return and at the monitoring visit, the 
review team concludes that the Belfast Bible College (the College) is making acceptable 
progress since the March 2022 annual monitoring report. 
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relation to revision of the five-year strategic plan. All actions arising will feed into the next 
Annual Implementation Plan.  

6 The HER(AP) of March 2021 identified two areas of good practice. The College   
has continued to develop its system of student engagement. The formal mechanisms of   
end-of-module feedback forms, year-end surveys, student representation, staff-student 
committees and attendance at open meetings of the main Education Committee remain. 
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factors, Non-Engagement Procedure, Student At Risk Procedure, Attendance Monitoring 
Procedure, and At Risk and Non-Engagement Monitoring template. The matter has been 
discussed in both staff and student consultative and working groups. As an attempt at 
promoting attendance, the College has issued students with an email advising them that   
low attendance may influence any reference they may request in the future.  

11 The HER(AP) report in March 2021 noted the partnership as being good practice, 
particularly with respect to the development and approval of a new MA Theology 
programme. The collaborative partnership with the University of Cumbria continues to        
be effective. The collaborative partnership between the College and the University is 
underpinned by a robust set of documentation which outlines clearly the responsibilities of 
both parties. The running of partnership programmes with the University was reviewed in 
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21 The monitoring visit was carried out by Dr Helen Corkill, Reviewer, and Millard 
Parkinson, QAA Officer, on 16 March 2023. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

QAA2753 - R13475 - Apr 23 

© The Quality Assurance Agency for Higher Education 2023 
Southgate House, Southgate Street, Gloucester GL1 1UB  
Registered charity numbers 1062746 and SC037786 

Tel 01452 557000 
Web www.qaa.ac.uk  

http://www.qaa.ac.uk/

	Outcome of the monitoring visit
	Changes since the last QAA monitoring visit
	Findings from the monitoring visit
	Progress in working with the external reference points to meet UK expectations for higher education
	Background to the monitoring visit

